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The CIA/GT Program was eliminated due to budgetary constraints at the end of the 2007-2008 school year.  However, additional instructional support was deemed necessary for schools in the district that are in tiered consequences under No Child Left Behind (NCLB).  In an attempt to capitalize upon the support that can be provided by staff when they are consistently utilized, three NCLB Intervention Resource Teacher positions were created to provide services to schools in tiered consequences because of NCLB.

These district wide positions have school assignments determined by NCLB results, leading to the determination of which schools are in tiered consequences.  For the 2008-2009 school year, the three NCLB Intervention Resource Teachers were assigned to Tier 4 (James T. Alton MS and Radcliff MS) and Tier 3 (North Hardin HS) schools.  These teachers have met with their supervisor, James Phillips, in regularly scheduled monthly meetings to share ideas, to get ISD updates and to assist each other in troubleshooting.

Renee Marshall Ousley has been assigned to James T. Alton for the entire school year and Eileen Townsend has been assigned to Radcliff Middle for the entire school year.  Michelle East was assigned to Parkway Elementary for the Fall Semester because of the school’s Tier 1 status and because the school was piloting Response to Intervention (RTI).  Michelle East was also assigned to North Hardin High School beginning with the Spring Semester.  

At James T. Alton, Ms. Ousley has worked with the school’s leadership team to assist with disaggregation of data from Think-Link, CATS and MAP.  In addition, she has met with each grade level team in the building and identified students that needed additional assistance based on data disaggregation.  Ms. Ousley has established a weekly schedule that is distributed to grade level teams.  She has provided direct instructional support to each grade level team in the building.  Ms. Ousley collaborates with teachers on every grade level to provide additional math support.  Ms. Ousley has attended training opportunities this year at the Regional Conference of the International Reading Association in Nashville.  She brought pertinent items back to share with her fellow NCLB Intervention Resource Teachers.  She has also attended trainings sponsored by GRREC.

At Radcliff Middle, Ms. Townsend meets with the building principal weekly to discuss her interventions with students.  Ms. Townsend has worked with the Response to Intervention Pilot at Radcliff Middle School.  She began the year meeting with each grade level to discuss possible behavioral goals for the nine weeks and solicited reward suggestions for each team.  She has disaggregated the CATS and MAP data at Radcliff and has targeted with the principal a group of students at each grade level that require additional instructional support.  Ms. Townsend has established a week schedule to work with these groups of students.  In addition, Ms. Townsend has established weekly support meetings with teachers in the building that need additional support in planning effective lessons.  She has done model teaching lessons in the classrooms of these teachers.  Ms. Townsend has attended that Kentucky Math Conference with several other teachers from Radcliff Middle and brought back items to share with her other NCLB Intervention Resource Teachers.

At Parkway Elementary, Dr. East has worked extensively with the school’s intervention assistants (these are assistants that the board allocated to Parkway as primary assistants).  After disaggregating data from CATS and MAP, Dr. East identified students in each classroom that were not functioning to their true potential.  She assigned intervention assistants to work with these students and she worked with a group of students also.  As the school has moved into the tiers of Response to Intervention, Dr. East has set goals for each classroom.  Students have made exemplary progress since August.  On each Friday, Dr. East met with the intervention assistants to discuss student progress, withdrawals and new enrollments.  Also, on Fridays, the intervention assistants were given time to plan their lessons and create instructional materials for the coming week.  Dr. East met with grade level teams monthly to ascertain student progress towards meeting their intervention goals.  She has attended the Kentucky Reading Association Conference and has shared research data regarding effective intervention strategies.

At North Hardin High School, Principal Bill Dennison targeted the mathematics department for Dr. East to work with during her time in his building.  She began by analyzing MAP and CATS results.  She then met with the Math Department Chairperson to discuss her activities in the department.  They were looking for trends during their analysis in the area of math.  The analysis included looking at all juniors who took the CATS Assessment to determine what skills they were lacking and in turn, which teachers taught those students.  Ultimately, Dr. East developed a junior level math content test that was CATS-like and was administered to all juniors in February.  Dr. East and the Math Department Chairperson scored all of the tests and then did analysis to determine weak areas that needed further remediation.  Dr. East provided resources to math teachers that had the students scored poorly on the junior math assessment.  At the present, she is targeting teachers that appear to need additional support in their classrooms.  She meets with the Math Department Chairperson weekly and touches base with Mr. Dennison weekly as well.

When the job description was written for these positions the basic function was stated as follows - to work with students in addition to the regularly assigned teacher and to work with regular teachers to build capacity in the use of effective instructional strategies to use with all students to help schools in tiered consequences for No Child Left Behind achieve proficiency.

These were the duties assigned to these teachers.  Statements in italics indicate that teachers have implemented those duties this school year.

·  Provide direct instructional support to students based on needs assessment of student needs.

· Build teacher capacity through collaboration, consult with teachers to plan classroom differentiated instruction for all learners and establish positive relationships with faculty.  

· Model lesson and collaborate with teachers in teaching and planning.

· Provide professional development opportunities and support for district and schools.

· Initiate the data collection and analysis process for MAP test score results and other standardized tests

· Assist in school needs assessments.

· Assist teachers with materials and resource needs.

· Support and extend the learning process of all students toward the achievement of curriculum goals and in harmony with the goals, establish clear objectives for all lessons and projects to communicate these objectives to students, as adopted by the local and state Board of Education.

· Communicate with parents regarding student strengths, goals and progress (the NCLB Intervention Resource Teachers have not taken an active role in parent communication but have been a part parent/teacher conferences).

· Continuously strive to improve professional competence and collaboration with colleagues and communities.

· Participate in district level instructional initiatives.

· Maintain regular and predictable attendance.

· Adhere to the professional code of ethics.

· Be familiar with and incorporate the use of technology in daily tasks.

The NCLB Intervention Resource Teacher positions continue to be an asset to their schools.  The biggest area of success is improved test score performance and this has been evidenced in MAP with the students that these teachers have provided interventions to throughout the school year.
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